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     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

Jindera local Archie McDonald …  

… Beats the World!  
Following on from our story 
‘Cheeky Speed Freak’ in the 
September 2021 edition...... 
We left the adventure as our 

local lovable larrikan, Archie McDonald, had been signed 
with  Italian  team  ProGP  Racing  in  2021  and  was 
competing the Italian Championship around Europe and 
living in Italy. 
 

Archie sustained a broken leg early in the season that saw 
him  miss  the  opening  round. But his ‘never give up’ 
attitude soon saw him bounce back, racking up podiums 
and race wins and finishing in the top 7. 
 

He made the move from the ProGP team to Spanish team 
MRE Talent, and progressed to competing in the European 
R3 Cup in 2022.   
 

This brought him to establish accommodation in Mallorca, 
Spain, and continue the rigorous training regime that is 
required by an athlete of this elite standard. 
 

In 2023, after a gentle nudge from his Coach, Archie 
stepped up a level and contested the 2023 FIM JuniorGP 
Superstock 600 cc.  He clocked up good points in every 
single round, which saw him claim fifth overall in the 
championship.   
 

Home for Christmas 2023.... Scott (Dad) bought a bike for 
Archie to compete in the Summer Night Series in Sydney.  
This was a short series of races held over December and 
January, under lights.  It was at one of these race meetings 
that Scott was approached by Robbie Bolger from Stop 
and Seal Racing, seeking to have Archie on their team in 
Australia. 
 

This merger has seen Archie  back   in   the  Australian  
Superbike (ASBK) paddock again in 2024, but now in the 

600cc class.  He has again 
proven  to  be a force to be 
reckoned with and currently sits 
in 5th place overall in the 
ASBK.   
 

Archie is living the life of an 
elite sportsperson, travelling 
and competing between the 
Australian Supersport, where he 
is based here locally with his 
family, and the FIM JuniorGP 
Superstock 600 Championships 
where his base is still Mallorca, 
Spain... and having just turned 
18 years of age.   

Archie’s Dad, Scott, says his head is spinning.  He is in 
awe of his son’s incredible 
talent and drive, and his 
ability to pull the magic 
out of the hat!  He himself, 
continues to do the same 
in full support of his Son’s 
goals, which I know are 
shared and creates a strong 
bond between them. 
 

A  highlight  and huge 
personal achievement for 
Archie in the recent 
Round  4  of  the  FIM 
JuniorGP Superstock 600 
cc, raced in Portugal (23rd 
June 2024),  was to make first ever Pole position, on his 
18th Birthday no less, and to convert that to his first ever 
win in this class, putting him in 6th place overall.  It’s a 
race worth watching, as it showcases the focus and sheer 
determination that this young man brings to the sport. 
 
FIM competition takes a break now for a couple of 
months.  Meanwhile, Archie will compete at Morgan Park 
Raceway, QLD Jul 12-14 and Phillip Island GP Circuit, 
VIC Sept 7-8. Then he’s back to Spain for FIM Round 5 
on 15th September (continued - page 10). 

See  more ‘Archie’ - page 10 
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

By Lizzie Pogson. (Secretary, RCL). 

 
Welcome to the Committee:  
 

We are delighted to publicly welcome 2 new Committee 
Members. It’s actually a big Welcome Back to Bjelkie 
Lansdown, returning to the committee. We are already 
benefiting from her experience, knowledge, skill set and 
willingness to contribute. (Her biography is on page 3 
opposite.) We also happily take Michelle Ingram on board, 
with her strong community-minded spirit. We discovered her 
interest to join us when attending a RCL event, experiencing 
what we do and how we approach community care, very 
keen to immerse herself in Jindera life. She also has already 
contributed in helping identify a need, leading to a recent 
initiative to assist a local community group. We look 
forward to Michelle’s Bio in August’s edition.  
 

Defibrillator for Burrumbuttock School:  
 

How wonderful to be able to supply the Burrumbuttock 
School with a Defibrillator, as requested? It’s a great feeling 
to know that Rural Care Link has contributed to this more 
rural and remote community’s safety, should there be an 
emergency. Please note in each ongoing Newsletter, the list 
of locations of the Defibrillators in the Jindera township. 

 

Justice Connect - Thanks:  
 

We could not have done the simplification of our 
Constitution without the assistance of Justice Connect, the 
organisation who provided us with a Pro Bono lawyer, 
specialising in Constitutional Law, enabling us to access this 
incredible legal advice for free. We happily subscribe to 
their regular online Webinars, covering a range of issues that 
affect Not-For-Profit organisations such as ours, providing 
community volunteers managing organisations the much-
needed opportunities to remain up to date with all aspects of 
governance.  
 

Shade for the Children’s Playground:  
 

Rural Care Link have allocated a donation of $6,900 (plus 
GST), to cover the cost of the Centre Pole for the future 
shade sails over the new town playground. We will hold 
community funds raised and donated in our special projects 
bank account, as we did for the Up-lighting of the Village 
Green trees.  

Volunteer Training Opportunities:  
So far, we have accessed valuable skills training at a Mental 
Health First Aid Training Course, run by our returning 
Committee Member, Bjelkie Lansdown. There will be 
further chances for others, as the year progresses. 

 
We are seeking your ideas or requests. 
Do you have a skill you’d like to share? 
We’d love to offer you opportunities to 
have fun as well as the more serious 

matters, as we expand our personal and 
organisational horizons. 

 

Winter cheers to you all. Thanks to Leeny for writing up 
our RCL news while I (Lizzie) was on holidays.  

 

General RCL (Rural CareLink) Enquiries 
including Volunteering, 

Hardship and Personal Assistance 
 

Please call the RCL Office 

0475 594 073 

Carers Support Group 
  

We meet monthly on the  
3rd Tuesday of each month  

 

Please call Vickie - 0428 406060 
for venue of this months meeting. 

 

Peer support, respite & information sharing  
is the focus of the Carer Group.  

For more information call  
Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060  
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Meet our new  
Committee Member 
 

 Bjelkie Lansdown  
  
Bjelkie has been part of the Jindera 
community for over 30 years and 
operates her own Workplace Health and Consultancy business, 
BL Management Consultants (BLMC). 
 

This is the second time serving on the RCL committee, and 
also held the position of Chair and Committee member on the 
Regional Safety Health and Environment Group for over 20 
years. Having volunteered at Lifeline as a phone counsellor 
and various preschool and regional development committees, 
Bjelkie is committed to ensuring she gives back to and 
strengthens the communities in which she lives. 
 

Having provided both physical and mental health and safety 
services to our region since 1999, close connections have been 
formed with local and national businesses. These workplaces 
contribute such a vital part to the health, safety and resilience 
of our broader communities. Healthy businesses help support 
their people working well and this is part of the reason Bjelkie 
established her business. 
 

Supporting each other in local business is important and that is 
why training is provided in Jindera utilising the wonderful fa-
cilities and bringing people to our beautiful area. In doing 
BLMC support local catering businesses and if training partici-
pants happen to pop to the shops at the end of a course well 
that is a bonus for our local community. 
 

We are better together and that is why Rural Care Link and the 
Op Shop provide a vital link in our community. 
 

OP SHOP News 
 

Keep an eye out for all our regular bargains.  
Both in-store and on Facebook @ Jindera Rural 
Care Link Op Shop. 
 

All our winter clothing, homewares and even ski wear is 
selling fast. So come on down and grab yourself a great 
bargain.  

"DON'T MISS OUT" 
 

Our friendly volunteers will look after you.  
 

Donations are always greatly appreciated and can be 
dropped off anytime during our opening hours: 
Tuesday to Friday -10am to 4pm (lunch closure 1.00 - 1.45pm)  

Saturday 10am to 1pm 
 

Jindera OP SHOP has Gift Vouchers on sale  
for that perfect gift or ‘hard to buy for’ person. 

 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and therefore, 
if you need assistance outside of trading hours, 

please use the RCL office number 0475 594073. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 
 

Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 
 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW  
 

Op Shop Facebook   
please click on this link 

Jindera News Contributions 
 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 

Advertising Rates - 2024  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

     1/8 page     $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

For more information or to request digital editions 
 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

DEFIBRILLATOR'S in Jindera 
 

ONLY 1 Defibrillator is available 24 hours a day 
 Jindera Hub Building 
 

Other Defibrillators are available  during 
the following facilities Open Hours 
 Football Club 
 Swimming Pool 
 Tennis Club 
 Fire Brigade 
 Golf Club 
 Anglers' Club 
 Jindera Medical Centre 

In case of EMERGENCIES please  
familiarise yourself with these locations. 

http://www.facebook.com/p/%20Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop
http://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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 1 2 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  Meeting - Club 
House - Jindera Rec. 
Reserve  - 7.30pm 

3 

CWA Meeting 
Jindera School of Arts 
Hall - 10am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00 - 3.30pm 

4 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

5 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

6 
 

 

 
 

7 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

8 
 

9 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

10 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 
 

11 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

12 

COLOUR Your Own 
BACKPACK 

Jindera Library -  
The Hub - 11.30am  
(see page 24) 

 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

13 

 

14 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

15 

 
 

 

16 

Carers Support Group  
Ph: 0428 406060 for venue 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

17 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Greater Hume Council 
Community Meeting 

Henty Showground  – 
4.30pm  

18 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

19 

National Pajama Day  
Support Children in 

Foster Care   
(see page 34) 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
AGM - 5.30pm 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve  

20 

 
 

 

 

 

21 

National LAMINGTON Day  
 

See page 33 
Jindera Anglers Club  
Presentation & Lunch 
12pm - Club House 
Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Museum -  

LANTERN MAKING  
Workshop - 1-3.pm 
(see page 19) 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

22 

 
 

 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

 

25 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

26 

 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 

27 

   

 
 

 

28 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 

29 
 

 

30 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

31 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am   
 
 

   

Jindera Community Diary            July 2024 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Net Set Go started with a bang on the 3rd of May with close to 50 girls registered! We have quite a few returning from 
last year and have been joined by some new faces which is so exciting to see.  
 

Our Friday night sessions run for just over half an hour, rotating the age groups through skill stations for 20 minutes and 
then finishing the last 15 minutes with everyone’s favourite - game time! This allows Blowy & a handful of the other 
Net Set Go dads to focus on the most important task - cooking the sausages!  
 

We’ve also been lucky enough to play a few Saturday morning games against other teams in the league and while we 
don’t keep score - it does feel like we are on a winning streak!  
 

None of this is possible without all the help from the mums & dads on the sidelines and of course our junior & senior 
netballers who pop down to help out on Friday nights.  

An extra special thanks to Blowy & Liz who organize the BBQ every week.  
 

Our Friday nights are running for 10 weeks this year and are scheduled (weather permitting) to finish on 12th of July.  
 

Keep up the good work girls!  

                   Net Set Go  
By coaches Rio & Cass 
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Year 11 Visual Art Class Visit to Beechworth 
Recently our Year 11 Visual Arts class took a trip to Beechworth to visit the studio and gallery of local award-winning artist, Kathy 

Ellem. Kathy was kind enough to spend over an hour with us, explaining everything from her process and choice of materials, to 

the stories and events in her life that have shaped her as an artist. Having grown up on a farm, she has a deep appreciation for 

both the local landscape and its animals. She spoke at length about her artistic journey, drawing our attention to an enormous 

pile of old paint scrapings she has been accumulating of the past 15 years (a reminder of the amount of effort that goes into 

mastering any artistic medium). Kathy challenged the students to set goals for themselves and not feel limited by where they are 

currently with their art. The students had lots of insightful questions for her and came away inspired and encouraged. 

 

SMMC Athletics Carnival 

On Thursday 23rd May, our school was 

blessed with perfect weather for this 

year's Athletics Carnival held at the 

Les O’Brien Athletics Precinct in East 

Albury.  Our  house  captains  had 

prepared their teams exceptionally 

well in the house meetings prior to 

the Carnival, as both teams battled 

out one of the closest carnivals in 

SMMC history. After a day of fierce 

competition,  and  a staggering 54 

broken school records, the wining 

team   took  the  victory   by  the  

slimmest of margins, 1420 to 1389. 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 
As we are into winter, callouts are minimal, and the brigade is focusing on upgrading and maintenance of vehicles and 
equipment as well as ongoing training for volunteers. 
 

BE FIRE SAFE THIS WINTER 
 

What is the biggest cause of house fires in Australia? 
Kitchen. The most common place in the home where fires start is the kitchen. Many kitchen fires 

are caused by cooking that has been left unattended. Others are caused by electrical 
faults and flammable items like paper towels and curtains that are too close to sources of heat like 
the stove or toaster. 

 

Be fire safe by taking action to ensure you and your family stay safe over winter. Every winter, there are more than 1100 
home fires, from which around 100 fire-related injuries occur. 
 

Are you fire safe for winter? Fire and Rescue NSW link has a Winter Fire Safety Checklist will help prepare you, your 
family, and your home to be fire safe this winter.        https://www.fire.nsw.gov.au/page.php?id=9284 
 

Fire and Rescue NSW and the NSW Rural Fire Service have launched a winter fire safety campaign to reduce deaths 
and injury from house fires. 
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/about-us/our-districts/mia/photovideo-gallery/2013-photovideo-gallery/winter-fire-risk 
 

WINTER WARNINGS 
• Don’t overload power points. 
• Beware open flames, cooking, cigarettes, candles. 
• CHECK SMOKE ALARMS. 
• Have a fire escape plan. 
• DO NOT GO BACK IN. 

 

BUSH FIRE SEASON PLANNING 

When doing winter pruning, please keep bush fire preparation in mind and make sure your property is accessible for fire 
trucks and maintain vegetation close to buildings. 
 

Protecting Australian homes with a bushfire resilience rating app 
The impact of bushfires can be devastating for families and individuals, particularly when it comes to damage or loss of 
their homes. The free Bushfire Resilience Rating Home Self-Assessment app, funded by the Australian Government, 
helps households assess their site-specific risk and take action to improve their resilience to bushfire. 
It  takes  around  20-30 minutes to assess your home using the free Bushfire Resilience Rating app, which provides a 
customised  action  plan  to  help you improve the resilience of your home. On completion, you can unlock insurance 
benefits for your resilient home. 

NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 

Jindera 

 PH: 0427 263 414  

https://www.fire.nsw.gov.au/page.php?id=9284
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/about-us/our-districts/mia/photovideo-gallery/2013-photovideo-gallery/winter-fire-risk
https://nema.gov.au/about-us/media-release/Bushfire-Resilience-App231023
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Our Auskick program has had an incredible start to the season! We're thrilled to have 120 enthusiastic kids participating 
this year, all eager to learn and play. The energy and excitement on the field are noticeable as these young athletes dive 
into the fundamentals of AFL.  
 

Our first few sessions have been nothing short of spectacular. The kids are showing great progress in their skills, and it's 
wonderful to see them enjoying themselves while staying active. The dedication and passion from both the participants 
and their supportive families are what make our Auskick program so special. 
 
Fun Auction Night 
 

In addition to our regular sessions, we recently held a highly successful auction night. It was a fantastic event filled with 
laughter, friendly competition, and community spirit. The auction featured a variety of items, from sports memorabilia 
to local business vouchers, and the bidding was lively. 
 

Everyone  had  a  great  time,  and  it  was  wonderful to see so many people coming together to support our Auskick 
program. The funds raised will go a long way in providing the best possible experience for our young footballers. 
 
Exciting Saturday Games 
 

Our Saturdays have been buzzing with activity as our Auskick kids face off against teams from other clubs.  
These games have been a highlight, giving the kids a taste of real match play and the opportunity to test their skills in a 
fun, supportive environment. The camaraderie and sportsmanship displayed by our players are commendable, and it's 
clear that they're not just learning about football, but also about teamwork and fair play. 
 

Overall,  it's  been  a fantastic start to the season. We're grateful for the incredible support from our community and the 
hard work of our coaches, volunteers, and families.  
 

With such a promising beginning, we're looking forward to an exciting and rewarding season ahead for all our Auskick 
participants. 

 
(See more AUSKICK on page - 33) 

Our girls rocked the pink socks.  

Jindera  AUSKICK  
Program Kicks Off with a Great Start! 
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The success that Archie is realising this year suggests the possibility of moving to World Super Bikes in the not 
too distant future. 
 

We are all so very proud of you Archie, and we wish you continued success, although that is obviously a given, 
now that you’ve taken on the world and won! 
 

You can check on Archie’s results on both the ABSK and FIM websites, and follow his success on Facebook at 
Archie McDonald Racing. Archie-McDonald-Racing- or hwww.youtube.com/fimjuniorgp 

Story:  Sue-Ellen White 

Archie McDonald - Beats the World! … continued from front page 

https://www.facebook.com/p/Archie-McDonald-Racing-100093699391525/
https://www.youtube.com/fimjuniorgp
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

Gardening Program 
 

We are so blessed to have people within our community, put their hands 
up to volunteer. Amanda Lieschke has offered her time to come and show 
our  Little  Saints  children  “where  food  comes from.” This is a great 
passion of Amanda’s, and she isn’t afraid to get her hands dirty with the 
children and show them this important factor of life. Amanda has kept this 
experience realistic and child-led as she listens to their voices and guides 
their learning. 
During this time, there was lots of conversation about where they lived, 
farms, how the soil “is like chocolate for the plants”, and what they are 
planting and what will grow.  
We  have  started  with 
planting beans and small 
flowers as it is cold outside. 
The children will continue to 
care for their new plants in 
the coming weeks and watch 
the  amazing  factor of 
growing your food.  
We cannot wait to see this 
program continue for our 
children. 

 
Cooking 
 
We  have  had  a  lot  of  birthdays  at Little Saints and the way we like to 
celebrate is by cooking cakes together as a community and sharing. Parents 
have been invited to bring cake 
mixes in for is to explore the 
benefits  of  cooking  as this 
encourages children's thinking, 
problem-solving, and creativity. 
It also allows children to use 
their knowledge and apply it by 
counting, measuring, following    
a      sequence,     following    
directions, and cause and effect. 

 
Puzzles 
 
As the weather is getting colder, some of our children have 
engaged in play inside. Our main interest is puzzles. With 
one piece at a time, our children unlock their problem -
solving skills. Puzzles allow children to develop spatial 
awareness, and social skills as they work together, and 
language skills as they describe the pieces they are looking 
at. Each  time  they  solve  a  puzzle,  this  boosts their 
confidence,  and  children  begin  to learn  to enjoy the 
process rather than the result. Igniting their curiosity to try 
again.  

 
Welcome Mrs Mel.  
 

Little Saints would like to welcome our newest addition to our learning community. 
Mrs Mel will start with us every day on Monday the 24th of June for the remainder of 
the year. 

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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continued 

Wet weather 
 

During wet weather, we believe there is no inappropriate weather. Just inappropriate clothing. 
Our children feel the need to have sensory output of being outside and engaging in play. Our 
children are always invited to put their raincoats and gumboots on and enjoy the simplicity of 
jumping in puddles.   
 

Climbing trees  
 

We value risky play, our friends who continue to play outside have been interested in complet-
ing the challenge of climbing a particular tree in our big yard. Allowing children to take risks 
develops their confidence and risk management skills, this includes their boundaries and limi-

Fischer Community Leadership Program Applications Now Open 
  

The Fischer Community Leadership Program will be running again  
later this year, with applications opening in early July.  

 

• Greater Hume – Walla Walla 
 

 Workshop: Walla Walla, Walla Walla Recreation Facility at the Sportsground 
 

 Friday 30th August 
 Friday 6th September 
 

 Zoom sessions: 7pm - Monday 23rd Sept and Monday 30th Sept 
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
 

2024 
 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

10 July  Corowa Movie Day: 
M/tea 9.30am Corowa Distilling Co (20 Steel St.) Corowa. 
Movie - TBA then lunch at Corowa Golf Club. (1 Hume Street) Corowa.  
Depart St Paul’s 8.45am. 
Contact: Sharon Redding 0418 466 331.  

Friendship in Action  

• Speed limit changes 
  Transport  NSW has carried out a review of the speed zone on Drumwood Rd, Walla Rd and Urana Rd with the  
 following changes to be made: 

1. The existing 80 km/ zone be reduced to 60 km/h on Drummond Rd between Walla Rd and Lindner Road:  
increasing ravel time by approximately by 30 seconds. 
2. The existing 100 km/h zone be reduced to 60 km/h on Walla Rd, from the intersection of Urana Rd increasing 
travel  travel time by approximately 19 seconds. 
 

Within two weeks prior to the implementation of the changes, the community will be informed by media release. 
 
• Hume Bank Meeting 

Various members of community and business groups met with representatives from the Hume Bank who wished to 
gain  an  understanding  of  the  nature  of  operations within our region including inside knowledge of concerns, 
opportunities  and  experiences  that  regional  towns  experience.  They  were informed of lots of different issues 
affecting their customers. 
 

• Telstra   
The relocation of Telstra to the Optus Tower at the Recreation Reserve which was promised to happen at the end 
of June  seems  to  have  come  to a standstill. Although all the relevant documentation and permissions have been 
completed the spokesman for Telstra informed me that it was a budget issue. I will be trying to make contact with 
someone else from Telstra as this has been an ongoing saga for two years. 
 

• A Christmas Carol 
How fortunate we are in Jindera to be able to experience great productions like this in the School of Arts. It was a 
thoroughly enjoyable experience. Congratulations to all who were part of the production. 
 

• Library activity at the Jindera Hub 
 Design your own backpack on Wednesday July 12th 11.30-12.30. Cost $5. Book in at the Hub. 
 
• Bus on Demand 

Having experienced this excellent community service frequently over a few weeks I would highly recommend it to 
anyone. To book is a simple phone call where your needs are carefully considered and options explored. The bus is 
comfortable, picks you up from your home and the drivers friendly. The cost is certainly affordable. 
 

• Tree planting 
With winter now upon us and the ground feeling wetter it won’t be long before tree planting will take place on 
Molkentin Rd and near the playground. 
 

• Shade Sails 
Discussions  are  being held as to what colours the shade sails at the new playground should be with the first two 
sectors being erected shortly. 
Fundraising  will  begin for  the  shade sails in the near future. Anyone wishing to contribute can deposit into the 
Jindera Rural CareLink account at Hume Bank where, as with the Uplights project funds will be kept until needed. 
BSB  640000 - Account no: 111156811 - Name: Shade Sails  

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  
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Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 

Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 

Jessica Parascos 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 

Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

I would like to give thanks and appreciation 
to all the families who supported our  

Jindera Preschool Working Bee. 
 

This event was a huge success! 
 

We were overwhelmed with the levels of support  
and commitment to our Preschool. 

 

We have achieved beyond our expectations.  
Our indoor blocks have been oiled, bathroom hooks 
replaced, bathroom door removed, gutters and roof 

cleaned, soft fall restored, sandpit refilled, digging mud 
patch restored, fire pit area installed, trees and vines 
pruned, native plants planted, Preschool sign refitted,  

planks sanded and varnished….. and more!!!  
 

Wow what a day!!!! 
 

THANK YOU!!!!!  

Working Bee 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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For 2025 enrolments 
please 

 

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au 
 

Positions filling quickly!  

• • • • continued                                              

‘Every child is an artist ’ - 
 

      Pablo Picasso 
 

Our Jindera Preschoolers are immersed in creative 

thinking, design and play. They are learning from 

hands on experiences with materials, their natural 

environment, provocation, stories, technology and 

one another.  
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 This past month our Wicker Workshop, Twining Vines 
into wreaths and baskets was a great success. Two groups of 

women gathered at the old Police House to practice the art of 
twining vines, and then in the case of the wreaths, decorate 
them  with  a  lovely collection of native fresh and dried 
pieces. Basket weaving, although a little more complicated, 

produced some beautiful outcomes, with a couple of ladies 
working diligently to produce two fabulous creations. The 
weather on the afternoon was kind and the groups were able 
to work outside, which is far more conducive with writhing 
vine tails. Thank-you Alison for the great idea and Zahira for 
the assistance on the day. 
 

 The museum has been busy with groups this month, from 
retirement villages and caravan clubs to several schools. The 
caravan  club,  with  members  from  a wide area, spent a 
Saturday morning with us, which was very entertaining with 
stories of their travels.  Schools  enjoy  the  museum as it 
provides an enclosed space and a wonderful opportunity for 
students to step back into the lives of people from the past.  
 

 It offers a look at how people with different levels of 
wealth lived, as well as providing an opportunity for students 
to  think  about the things we now have to make our lives 
easier or rather, the things they didn’t have in the past, and 
what that meant for their everyday lives. The museum is not 
like most museums that present things in glass cases, it feels 
in many instances, like the people who lived there have just 
stepped out.  
 

 Children  often  think the museum is a movie set. For 
larger school groups they have an opportunity to spend some 
time playing old-fashioned games as well as exploring some 
of the challenges of life without every ‘mod-con’. Schools 
from across the district visit the museum and sometimes 
come from  further  afield  like  Wagga and Corowa. We 
believe  it is a great place for children to learn invaluable 
lessons about their past. 
 

 This week we have introduced some ‘people’ into our 
exhibits, which we think enhances the spaces and provides 
another perspective. Come take a look and see what you 
think.  
 

 We are also looking to erect another machinery space as 
we may have the opportunity to acquire a Tiger 
Moth plane in the future and we will need a 
place in which to restore it. We also need to 
house some of our machinery that has been out in 
the weather far too long and the wonderful chaff 
cutter acquired at the Granite Hill clearing sale needs to also 
be  under cover. This will then open up the section of the 
museum where the dam was once found; now filled in and 
compacted, it is time to start placing the collection in this 
space.  This extra space will also prove beneficial for our 
Forgotten Trades Day to be held again in February next year. 
 

 Several of our crew have been working diligently on 
making lanterns for the Lantern Walk to be held at 
the  start  of   next   month  and  for  display at our 
Illuminate Our Heritage, (see advert page 11) a 
sound and light show to be held at the museum from 
the 2nd to 4th August. This  sound  and light show 
will feature old film footage, musicians, bush poets 
and a flame thrower.  Food   and   beverage  will  

also  be available for purchase over the three nights the show 
will run. 
 

 The Lantern Walk is a FREE EVENT on Saturday 
3rd   August   and  we  hope  to  encourage  community  
participation in the Walk. The schools have been approached 
to engage the students  to  make  lanterns  to carry in the 
Walk. The museum will also hold two lantern making work-
shops for people to make their own lanterns to carry on the 
walk (see advertisements - page 19 opposite).  
 

 The  Lantern  Walk procession, with music and singing, 
will leave the museum at 5.30pm, moving 
north along Urana St from the museum to 
the IGA corner, cross Urana St and travel 
south  to  the  Village  Green  where the 
Jindera  Theatrical  Group  will  perform   a  
re-enactment  of  the  story of St. Martin  
from whose kindness the walk has evolved.  
 

 Pretzels, glühwein and apple juice will be available at the 
Village Green on conclusion of the walk. This is a story of 
kindness and good will and we hope will become a yearly 
community event for Jindera.  
 

 Lantern  walks  are held in several places across the 
country  and  are celebrated extensively in Europe. More 
details and for booking head to our website 
www.jinderamuseum.com.au  
 
 We  hope  you  will  be  able  to  join  us at this new 
community event. If you have other queries, please give me a 
call. 
 

 Margie Wehner 
 

 President - 0408 409 842 

http://www.jinderamuseum.com.au
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Term 2 is coming to a close and we have had an amazing term of learning,  
exploring and meeting new people within our local Community.  

Student Leadership  
 

We have had some amazing activities and events happening led by our Year 6 Leadership groups this term. VET Cadets 
led a session on animal welfare ad what to do when students come across an injured animal, Year 6 band performed at 
our Friday Chapel service and the cooking team had a very successful cookie sale raising money for Carevan.  

National Simultaneous Storytime  
 

National Simultaneous Storytime is a very special event that all classes participated in. The event has 
been running for 24 years annually across Australia, where a picture book (written and illustrated by an 
Australian author and illustrator) is read simultaneously in libraries, schools, preschools and many other 
places!  By  all  of  our classes participating in this event we aim to promote the value of reading and 
literacy to all of our children and families. This years book was Bowerbird Blues written and illustrated 
by Aura Parker.  

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Building update 
 

Our Whole School Refurbishment Project is well-underway with the second 
learning studio opening, of the 12-room refurbishment.  
 

We will also be building additional outdoor learning environments connected to 
each learning space.  
 

Our new refurbished rooms modelled contemporary learning spaces and we are 
very excited to see our vision coming into reality. 

Local Community Visits 
 

Our  Year  1’s  have  been  meeting and greeting and learning lots while visiting the Jindera UPA. They have been 
interacting with the residents and learning about what they like and dislike.   
It’s  been  a  wonderful  opportunity  to  get to know the more senior residents of our community and we are sure to 
continue this very special project so watch this space! 

The  Year 2  class  has  been  exploring  while  helping out in the local Jindera Community Garden (JCG news - page 30). 
They planted potatoes, covered them in compost, bark and ashes. They also planted succulents that they brought from 
school. The gardens are now more colourful with painted rocks and plaster figurines. Kristy Wenke supervised Sophie, 
Holly, Charlotte and Sophie. The group baked cookies for the Community Garden fundraiser that was held on last 
weekend. A massive thank you to our Community Garden volunteers Eileen and Lorraine.  
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There was a buzz of excitement in the air as around 100 
people  started  rocking  in to the St John’s Hall for the 
Jindera Multi-Purpose Hall Committee Annual Trivia 
Night.  
The atmosphere was warm and the twelve tables soon were 
filled to capacity. Competitive feelings were high and an 
atmosphere of fun, banter and enjoyment soon filled the 
air. Rounds of questions were interspersed with the Pesquo 
draws and entertaining challenges.  

For those who have not come across this term before it 
means that participants can buy a playing card for $10 and 
every card has a prize. We are very grateful to all our 
sponsors who donated so generously to this event. 
Some enterprising players offered to sell answers for $5 
but unfortunately, they couldn’t guarantee that they were 
correct! 
Thank you to everyone who came along and helped make 
this such a successful evening. $2275 was raised. 

Jindera Post Office  
Jindera Butchery 
Jindera Pharmacy 
Jindera Bakery 
Jindera Hotel 
Jindera Vet Clinic 
Jindera Rural Supplies 

Jindera Pizza  
Jindera Museum 
Jindera Op Shop 
Rural CareLink 
Jindera Bearings 
NA Auto 
Commercial Club 

Fox and Brew 
Next Level Café 
Peards Albury 
Walla Hair 
St John’s School 
Elders - Michelle Greness 
Peter and Jenny White 

Jill Davis 
Drummond Golf 
Olivia Hanel 
Colleen Wilson-Lord 
Jindera IGA 
Brian and Margie Wehner 

FUN                                                   SUCCESSFUL 

THANK YOU to the SPONSORS of the TRIVIA NIGHT 
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 Upcoming Events 2024 -  
                                               Summer 2025 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

More information on each event will be available on our website and through our Facebook page. 

Or contact 0408 409 842 - Email:  info@jinderamuseum.com.au  (more Museum news pages 18, 19 & 11) 

Date Event Detail 
Sun 21 July Lantern making Workshop In preparation for the Lantern Festival and Illuminating Our Heritage 

Sat 3 August Lantern making Workshop In preparation for the Lantern Festival and Illuminating Our Heritage 

Fri - Sun 2, 3, 4 Aug Illuminating Our Heritage 
A sound and light show – a 3 night event lighting up the museum  
precinct, illuminations and music with food and beverage available 

Sat 3 August Lantern Festival 
Traditional German heritage festival meandering in the main heritage precinct 
of Jindera with music performance and story telling 

Sun 29 September High Tea 
Our signature twice yearly event – fabulous morsels, a glass of bubbles and 
gentle music 

Sat 19 October Music Event TBA 

Sat 9th November 
Walk and Dine Down 
Memory Lane 

A progressive dinner in the heritage precinct of Jindera with courses served at 
various locations and stories and projections of the village from the past 

Sun 15th December 
Christmas Wreath Making 
Workshops Workshop to create a wreath or centre piece for the festive season 

Fri 10th Jan 2025 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, food and  
beverage available 

Sat 18th Jan 2025 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, food and  
beverage available 

Sun 23rd Feb 2025 Forgotten Trades Day 
Festival highlighting skills and trades not often seen.  
Food and beverage available 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

National Pyjama Day 
Friday 19 July 

(see page 34) 

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

 

Counselling  Meditation  Tarot 

Cuddle Therapy  Laughter Yoga 

Gift Shop 

 

Come and see us at 
 

Shop 1 / 95 Urana St, Jindera 
or Call 

 

0457 541 950 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au


 

July 2024                                            Jindera News - Edition 312                                                       Page 26 

 

JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Murray Art Museum Albury (MAMA) visual arts immersion program 
 

Jindera Public School was invited to participate in a visual arts program called NPP Junior.  
 

NPP Junior aimed to engage our Year Six students with contemporary art and ideas through the 
medium of photography via an extended excursion to MAMA and student exhibition outcome. 
 

The program features interactive guided tours of the National Photography Prize exhibition 
(selected artworks)  and hands-on photography workshop on-site at the Museum. The hands-on 
activities  culminated in a series of printed photographs that will be publicly exhibited in the  
MAMA Learning Lane.  

Upcycling Science Fair 
 

Students were invited, along with families, to attend an Upcycling Science Fair after school earlier 
this term. They were challenged with turning old things or recyclable items into something that 
could demonstrate a science fact or theory. We had a wonderful turnout and lots of fun sharing our 
projects and ideas.  

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Learning in the classroom 
 

Did you know that 51% of food and garden waste ended up in landfills in 2021? 
 

Greater Hume Shire is starting a 3 bin system in July and to prepare our students for 
this change, we invited HalveWaste to our school to help us better understand how to 
reduce, reuse and recycle our waste. 
 

Student’s learnt about how to put the right rubbish in the right bins and how waste can 
be used more sustainably. Our students currently use compost created by recycling 
green waste in our school gardens and vegetable patches.  

Sports Report: 
 

We have had many opportunities this term for children to participate in a range of sporting 
opportunities. We have entered teams in cricket, AFL, soccer, tennis and netball state 
knockout  competitions  and despite only having some success, our students have used 
every opportunity to strive for their best and the level of team morale has been evident at 
every event. 
 

We also conducted successful athletics and cross country carnivals and many students 
have moved on to represent the school at Southern Riverina Carnivals.  
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The recent NSW - CWA Conference theme for this year 
“Building and Binding Communities” the ripple starts 
with you – a theme which has been played out on the 
ground by CWA since its inception, 102 years ago. 
 

CULTIVATING KINDNESS - This program has recently 
been implemented at CWA – NSW. With a specific focus 
on implementing a zero-tolerance policy for bullying. 
 

KINDNESS showed in many ways at the Conference, this 
included more than 100 Land Cookery entries, that were 
not claimed or sold, being distributed to local charities and 
welfare groups in Coffs Harbour. 
 

All members who attended the Conference were gifted 
with a hand-made pin cushion heart. (See photo). 
 

CWA sponsor a room at Ronald McDonald House at John 
Hunter Hospital – Newcastle.   Providing toiletries, towels 
and women’s and children’s underwear, so far this year 50 
families have benefited from the support. 
 

A RECIPE FROM THE LAND COOKERY SCHEDULE 
for 2024/25  -  MICROWAVE STRAWBERRY JAM. 
 

• 500g frozen strawberries, 1 peeled cored and diced green 
apple, 1 ½ cups sugar, ¼ cup lemon juice. 

 

• Defrost strawberries and add apple and lemon juice to 
the defrosted mixture.  Cook on high 4 mins. Then add 
sugar and stir until dissolved.   

• Continue  to  cook on high for 20 mins, stopping and 
stirring  every  5 mins,  until jam thickens.  

• Pour into sterilised jars and seal. 
 

Date to Remember  
Murray Group meeting – Tuesday, 6th August in Albury. 

 

Our meetings are held the 1st Wednesday of each month 
in the Jindera School of Arts Hall at 10am.    

Visitors are most welcome. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
July 2024  

Heart Pin Cushion 
Cheque for $52,087 for Ovarian Cancer Research being 

presented at Conference by CWA President – Joy Beames. 

Strawberries (Recipe) 

 
 

 
                                                                                                                                    greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 
 

 

Greater Hume Community Meeting 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that Greater Hume Council invites members  
of the public to a Community Meeting to be held prior to the  
ordinary Meeting of the Greater Hume Council at the  
Henty Recreational Facility, Henty Showground on Wednesday, 17 July 2024  
commencing at 4.30pm. 
 

All members of the community are welcome to attend. Community  
committees are invited to present project/community updates.  
 

Committees wishing to present to Council at the community meeting  
can register via executive@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  
By 5pm Monday, 15 July 2024. 
 

For more information about the Community Meeting, contact  
Council via executive@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au.  
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mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
http://www.humebank.com/
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and read 
here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message - Eileen at JCG on Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden (JCG) 

Our Garden Transformation 
 

Wow! what a ride this Garden transformation has had over 
the last few weeks thanks to the St. Johns School Year 2.  
(see more St Johns gardening  kids - page 21) 
 

We knew this garden would be eventful one day and it 
never  would have got to this stage without everyone's 
input; having a good team with smiling faces who made 
the effort whether it was buying a cake, raffle ticket or 
caring for the plants. 

YES, we finally made it in the papers for everyone to see; 
what great advertising for the garden with more exciting 
events coming up. (See the Border Mail - June 18, 2024) 

 
Hot House                Hot House 

 

Yippee! A Hot House! at last - thanks to Cheryl's eager 
eyes who discovered it at a bargain price.  
 

Big Big thanks to Lorraine and Rob for going out of there 
way, picking it up and 
assembling just in time 
for the winter chilly 
days. 
 

I managed to buy small 
tubs, trays and some 
containers  from  the 
recycling place so the 
children can learn to 
plant the seeds before 
the school  holidays.  
 

Thanks also to Helena 
for her help.  
 

Wood Raffle 
 

Gary Fielder was excited 
about  winning  the wood 
raffle:  it brightened up his 
day and he was happy that 
Luke  gave him a hand to 
unload.  
 

Big Big thanks to the lovely 
man Gary who donated the 
wood  and young  Jacob for 
taking time out in collecting 
the wood. 
 

Bench Seat Is Now Occupied 
 

Well, the bench seat has been 
getting a workout.  
 

It's been put to good use and 

the kiddies just love these 

outdoor  activities  in  the 

garden.  
 

Thanks everyone who has 

made this happen. We have 

many smiling faces with 
fresh ideas. 

 
Another Successful CAKE STALL 

 

Once again Amazing Effort 
and generosity we had with 
helping   hands   in   making   
this   cake   stall    such a  
Success. Whether  it  was  
baking,  buying or donating - 
it all adds up.  
 

St. John's school children 
were extremely excited about 
baking cookies for the cake 
stall.  I have so many photos 
and  of  all their artwork - 
fantastic effort.  
 

                    
 
 
 
 

 
   (More JCG on page 31 opposite) 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com.
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Jindera Community Garden - continued from page 30 

Boys to the Bush 
 

When the Boys to the Bush turn up with a big team, they 

are so helpful and such a 
great asset to the garden. 
 
Helena  needed  help  in 
moving this large garden tub 
to a better spot. 
 
Whipper snipping, trimming 
the small branches so we can 
make a Teepee. 

 

 

Wanted … Wanted! 
 

Looking at putting a roller door on the 
shed to make more room and light in it.   
 

This is badly needed now we have school 
children coming down to the garden. 
 

Do you have an old roller door, steel for 
frame or the manpower to help.  
 

This will be very important for the school 
children's projects. 
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JINDERA PET COMPANY 
Now delivering to you! 

 
 

Great news!  - Same great service, same great stock 
 

The business is staying local in Jindera, but we will no longer have a shop front,  
we will DELIVER or you can COLLECT by appointment 

 

You can still get all the usuals: 
 

 Dry food 

 Fresh meat - RAW meals - bones/necks/wing-tips/wingettes etc. 

 Cooked meals 

 Prime, SPD, Petztucka Chilled Dog Rolls 
 Bird Seeds 

 Poultry needs 

 Dog Rugs, Bedding, Hammocks, Fluffies, Cosy Beds 

 Leads - Collars - Harnesses - Clickers - Poop bag holders - Raining aids 
 Supplements - Worming - Nail Trims 
 

… and of course - LOADS of treats! 
 

Just let me know what you need -  I will DELIVER to you - or - COLLECT from me in Jindera 
We will be delivering to Walla, Howlong, Jindera, Gerogery, Albury, Table Top, Wodonga & more. 

 

If you need something not stocked, I may be able to order it. 
If you’re not sure what you want, I can offer a large selection of choices. 

 

Call or text - Sharryn 0429 496 950  
or Email: Jinderapetco@outlook.com 

 

Now also offering – PET CARE IN YOUR OWN HOME 

 

1/3 Page (9 x 19 cm) 
 

Contact Jindera News 

for pricing and more info  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

mailto:Jinderapetco@outlook.com
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Jindera AUSKICK  - continued from page 9 

 

 

                                   If you're interested in joining us,  
please visit https://play.afl/play/auskick for more information 

about Auskick or https://www.facebook.com/jinderafootball/ for Jindera Auskick  
 

Or contact auskickjindera@gmail.com or Allana (President) 0419 332 314 
 

 

Happy Kicking … see you at the oval! 

National LAMINGTON DAY 
Sunday 21st July 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National Lamington Day is celebrated on July 21 
every year in Australia. This day honors and celebrates 
a cake known as the “most Australian cake” which is an 
essential part of Australian culture. 
 

Lamingtons  are  a buttery, flavourful sponge cake that is 
coated  with  chocolate  icing  then covered with coconut 
shavings or desiccated coconut. Lamingtons are eaten 
throughout the year, however, they are essential on special 
occasions.  

According to a story associated with Lamingtons, they are 
named after either Lord Lamington (governor of Qld 1896-

1901), or his wife, Lady Lamington.  Lord Lamington had 
unexpected guests who needed to be catered for so his chef  
took some of a leftover vanilla sponge cake and dipped it in 
chocolate and coconut. The dessert was a hit and the guests 
asked for the recipe.  
 

Lamington Day Ideas 
 Have a Lamington bake off with friends 

 Go on a Lamington crawl at different bakeries 

 Bake a bunch of Lamingtons to share at work 
 

For more info go to national-lamington-day/ 

https://play.afl/play/auskick
https://www.facebook.com/jinderafootball/
mailto:auskickjindera@gmail.com
https://nationaltoday.com/national-lamington-day/
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The Bald Archy prize has become Australia’s most  
popular satirical portrait award and is now internationally 
known. Winning subjects have included Kerry Packer,  
Shane Warne, John Howard,  
Pauline Hanson and  
a myriad other  
Australian icons.  
Judged by  
Professor  
Maude  
Cockatoo, the  
world’s only  
avian art critic.  
It celebrates  
the lighter side of  
art and the larrikin  
Australian spirit, portraits  
that will make you think,  
make you talk and most of all  
make you laugh.  
 

“It takes 11 galahs to judge the Archibald but  
only one cockatoo to judge the Bald Archy”.  
Peter Batey OAM, 2016  

Ph: 0413 002 624  I  Follow us on Facebook 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

 

What is National Pyjama Day? 
National Pyjama Day is a day to raise awareness for children in 
Foster Care. It’s all about wearing your favourite pyjamas to 
work or school (and everywhere in-between!) to help raise 
much-needed funds and awareness for children in Foster Care.  

 

This year, National Pyjama Day is on  

Friday 19 July 2024. 
Why kids in care need your support more than ever. 
The aim of the day is to raise as much funds as possible for The 
Pyjama Foundation's Love of Learning Program which is 
offered to children in Foster Care - Australia's lowest  
performing educational group. 

With the money raised from National Pyjama Day, you’ll be 
helping us offer learning skills to more than 1000 children, fund 
Educational  resources  and   help  provide  stable,  positive  
relationships.  So put on your favourite PJ's, make a donation, 
and get your school friends, work colleagues, neighbours and 
community involved! 
 

For more information or to register to host a Pyjama Day go 
to: https://www.nationalpyjamaday.com/get-involved  or 

https://fundraise.thepyjamafoundation.com/event/npd/home 
 
 

National Pyjama Day 

https://www.nationalpyjamaday.com/get-involved
https://fundraise.thepyjamafoundation.com/event/npd/home
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it,  
Pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

OPEN  

Mon-Fri • 7.30am to 5pm 
Sat 8am to 4pm 

6025 1735 • 534 Urana Rd Lavington 
       www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au 

hop in Jindera 

ave Money 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
mailto:www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au


 

July 2024                                            Jindera News - Edition 312                                                       Page 36 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/
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YOUR AD  
COULD BE HERE 

 

 9 X 6cm 
 (Business Card size) 
 

                                     Contact  
          THE JINDERA NEWS 

at 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
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Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP - FELLOWSHIP - FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

The Henty/Culcairn Probus Club met at Henty on 
Wednesday 12th June 2024. 
 

Steve Colley was our five minute speaker. He told us of 
his younger years and of his widowed mother growing 
orchids and farming rabbits for fur and meat, and himself 
learning about mining opals at White Cliffs  
 

We  thanked  Steve  for  sharing  his story and Warren 
presented our token of gratitude, the Probus pen. 
 

Yvonne told us of 959 beanies on display at the Henty 
Art Gallery and more arriving still, and these are to go to 
Sydney and the Seafarers Mission with our speaker after 
the August meeting. 
 

Our main speaker was Stephen Draper, recent member of 
our  Probus  club  who  as a young person had learned 
saxophone and mouth organ. Members of his family had 
been involved in Trewallers Dance Band. Steve had joined 
the junior band at Wodonga Citizens band, playing drums, 
cornet and trombone.  
 

Steve joined the Army Apprentices school  at  Belcombe  
and  showed  us  his skill with a bassoon. Also he showed 
us the plant in Henty that can be used to make a reed for 
the instrument.   
 

We have now learned that there is a type of circular 
breathing required to play the bassoon and the sound is 
deep,  a little like a European version of the Australian 
didgeridoo.  
We  learned  that the German company Henkel, has a 
waiting time of four years and a cost in the region of 
A$90,000 is possible per instrument. We were delighted 
to hear the beautiful tunes and the places that Steve had 
played,  including the Auckland show, the Bicentennial 
celebrations  and  for  the  ‘Changing of The Guards’   
ceremony at Buckingham Palace. 
 

We have learned words and actions to ‘Home Among the 
Gum Trees’ and have been shown how pieces of coloured 
plastic tubing can play three blind mice. 
 

After Neil Parker presented Steve with our Probus pen, 
Steve joined our pianist Joyce to play the Probus song, 
very special to us all. 
 

Our next meeting is for July. Wednesday 10th, 9.30am 
for 10.00am at Henty Library, where we are hoping for a 
guided tour of the rejuvenated library and some Australian 
films from the archives. 
 

A lunch of fish and chips will be delivered. We love to 
have guests and hope you can come along and join us too. 
 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  
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The cooler days and mornings have seen a slight drop-off in 
numbers, together with lower scores on average, however, 
there has still seen plenty of good “Winter” golf played at 
“Royal Jindera”” lately. 
 

The men’s June Monthly Medal was held on Sunday the 2nd 
June with another excellent field of 31 players taking part. 
Jeff Donney had a very good round taking the honours a 
score of “Net”67.  
 

The ladies competition has been mainly the “9-Hole” comp. 
played  on  Mondays with a regular group of keen players 
taking part. The “9-Hole” June “Monthly Medal” was won by 
Heather Chaston with a “Nett” 36.5  
 

For those interested in playing in the Ladies competitions, it 
is run over two days – Sunday and Monday – and includes 
both an 18 and 9 hole competition, for those who only wish to 
play 9 holes. 
 

Please email admin@jinderagolfclub.com for any enquiries. 
 

The ladies also held their “KENO” round on Sunday 23rd 
June which is a “2 Ball Ambrose” event sponsored by 
GolfNSW. The winning pair on the day qualify to play in the 
next round at Deniliquin against winners from other clubs. 
 

The winners from that round play off in the final at “Bon-
Beach “golf course Coffs Harbour later in the year. The pair 
of Rawinia Smithenbecker and Virginia Ebert won on Sunday 
and will advance to Deni. 
 

Members can now book and register for a comp by going to 
the website - https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/
index.mhtml or visit the Jindera Golf club website – 
www.jinderagolfclub.com > Events and click on the link. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on 

website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 
• Wednesday –  VETS  9  Holes, Stableford (unless notified 

differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 
• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, , Open to all, 2.30 to 

3.15pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner 
with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under the door.  

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

Membership –  To  join our great community golf club, 
simply download a membership form from our website or 
request one via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$140.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $35.00 (inc. GST) 

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
FRONT 

1 Jane VERBUNT 44 94 50 W $40 W $20 (25) 

2 Barry VERBUNT 32 98 40 R/U $20 R/U 2B (24) 

3 Simon COSSOR 7 74 39 B   

4 Stuart MILLAR 23 92 37 B   

5 Craig CHRISTENSEN 26 97 35 B   

6 Aaron MELBOURNE 23 94 35 B   

7 Peter PENNY 20 92 34 B   

8 Jason STEINKE 34 73 34 B   

9 Craig MCMILLAN 8 80 34 B   

10 Rhett PRESCOTT 26 99 33 B   

SUN 26/05/2024 - Stableford – 26 Players  

Posn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 18-Hole Result 
9-Hole Result 

FRONT 

1 Aaron JENNINGS 31 95 42 W $30 W $20,(23) 

2 David GRAY 23 89 40 R/U $10 R/U 2B,(19) 

3 Russell GUEHO 20 92 34 B   

4 Simon COSSOR 7 72 34 B   

5 Peter PENNY 21 94 33 B   

6 Greg PRESTON 18 76 33 B   

7 Craig CHRISTENSEN 26 92 32 B   

SUN 9/06/2024 - Stableford – 18 Players  

VETS - Wed. 22/05/2024 – Stableford - 17 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 David WEBB 18 19 W $20 

2 John MCMAUGH 20 16 R/U $5 

3 Nev WINTER 20 16 B 

4 Peter KILO 20 16 B 

5 Barry Verbunt 20 16 B 

Posn Player Dly Hcp Gross Nett 
18-Hole 
Result 

9-Hole Result 
BACK 

1 Jeff DONNEY 25 92 67 W $50 W $20  

2 Peter YENSCH 22 89 67 R/U $20   

3 Peter PENNY 20 87 67 B R/U 2B 

4 Stuart MILLAR 22 90 68 B   

5 Alex CHRISTENSEN 17 88 71 B   

6 Aaron JENNINGS 32 105 73 B   

7 Graeme MOORE 17 90 73 B   

8 Ashley PAECH 11 85 74 B   

9 Tony CORRIN 16 90 74 B   

10 Garry SAMIOS 15 89 74 B   

11 Greg PRESTON 19 93 74 B  

12 Craig MCMILLAN 8 83 75 B   

SUN 2/06/2024 - Stroke Monthly Medal – 31 Players  

Posn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
BACK 

1 Peter KILO 24 91 39 W $40   

2 Greg PRESTON 19 89 36 R/U $20 W $20,(20) 

3 Peter PENNY 20 76 36 B R/U 2B,(20) 

4 Russell GUEHO 20 91 35 B   

5 Graeme MOORE 17 89 34 B   

6 Robin WELDON 21 93 34 B   

7 Simon COSSOR 6 79 33 B   

8 Donald SINGLETON 28 76 33 B   

9 Cam BURT 33(inv) 87 44 2B   

SUN 16/06/2024 - Stableford – 22 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     FRONT 

1 Nev WINTER 20 20 W 

2 Stan Duffield 26 19 R/U $5 

3 Daryl Rixon 18 18 B 

4 Frank Carmody 22 17 B 

5 Bruce Hill 20 17 B 

VETS - 28/05/2024 - Stableford – 20 Players  

SCORES  
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

Posn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
FRONT 

1 Peter YENSCH 21 87 40 W $30 R/U 2B,(19) 

2 Russell GUEHO 20 82 37 R/U $10   

3 Brenten POLKINGHORNE 16 80 35 B   

4 David GRAY 23 95 34 B W $20,(20) 

5 Peter PENNY 20 93 33 B   

6 Neville POWER 16 75 33 B   

SUN 23/06/2024 - Stableford – 15 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml
https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml


 

July 2024                                           Jindera News - Edition 312                                                       Page 41 

CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 24/05/2024 – Stableford – FRONT - 21 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     FRONT 

1 Neville POWER 16 22 W $40 

2 Aaron JENNINGS 31 21 R/U $20 

3 Donald SINGLETON 28 19 B 

4 Peter PENNY 20 19 B 

5 Trevor FREEMAN 15 18 B 

6 Peter YENSCH 21 18 B 

7 Gregory ALLEN 14 17 B 

8 Greg PRESTON 18 17 B 

Chook Run - Fri 31/05/2024 – Stableford - BACK - 18 Players 

Posn Player Dly Hcap Nett Result FRONT 

1 Russell GUEHO 22 20 W $30 

2 Tony CORRIN 17 19 R/U $10 

3 Jason STEINKE 35 18 B 

4 Barry VERBUNT 31 18 B 

5 Peter PENNY 22 18 B 

6 Bruce HILL 28 17 B 

7 Neville POWER 17 17 B 

Chook Run - Fri 7/06/2024 – Stableford - FRONT  - 17 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result FRONT 

1 Aaron JENNINGS 31 20 W $30 

2 Jeff DONNEY 24 20 R/U $10 

3 Aaron MELBOURNE 22 20 B 

4 David PAECH 26 17 B 

5 David GRAY 23 17 B 

6 Trevor FREEMAN 15 17 B 

7 Rhett PRESCOTT 25 17 B 

VETS - Wed. 5/06/2024 – Stableford - 17 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 David BRIGGS 18 21 W 

2 Dave CASTLES 16 18 R/U 

3 Ian PERTZEL 28 18 B 

4 Dennis LORD 20 17 B 

5 Bruce HILL 20 17 B 

VETS - Wed. 19/06/2024 – 2 Ball Ambrose – 14 Players  

 Postn Player Player Nett 
 Result     
BACK 

1 Ian PERTZEL Peter KILO 27 W 

2 Don SINGETON Nev POWER 27.5 R/U 

Chook Run - Fri 14/06/2024 – Stableford - BACK  - 18 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result BACK 

1 Chris FLAY 41 20 W $30 

2 Aaron JENNINGS 30 18 R/U $10 

3 Neville POWER 17 18 B 

4 Peter PENNY 22 18 B 

5 Neville BRAND 23 18 B 

6 Damien PORTA 28 18 B 

7 Bruce HILL 28 18 B 

Ladies - 2/06/2024 – Monthly Medal – 9 Hole  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     FRONT 

1 Heather CHASTON 37 36.5 W 

2 Joan JAMISON 47 37.5 R/U 

3 Leanne QUINN 54 42 B 

4 Sonia STAPLES 54 46  

5 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54 50  

6 Marita CHRISTENSEN 40 48  

LADIES - Sun./Mon. 

Ladies - 16-17/06/2024 - Stableford – 18/9 Hole  

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

18 Hole 
Nett 

18-Hole   
Result 

9 Hole 
Nett 

9-Hole Result 
BACK 

1 Sandra KILO 27 40 W $10    

2 R SMITHENBECKER 14 31 R/U, B    

3 Marita CHRISTENSON 40 19     

4 Virginia EBERT 36   14 W $10 

5 Heather CHASTON 37   14 R/U, 2B 

6 Sonia STAPLES 54   13  

7 Joan JAMISON 47   12  

8 Leanne QUINN 45   12  

9 Judy GEHRIG 36   9  

Ladies - 23-24/06/2024 - KENO – 2 Ball Ambrose  

Postn Player Hcap 18 Nett  18 Result 9 Nett  9 Result 

  KENO           

1 
R SMITHENBECKER 
Virginia EBERT 

12.5 73.5 W 37.75  

2 
Ros MCMILLAN 
Marita CHRISTENSEN 

17.25 78.75 R/U 37.38 W 

  Monday           

  
Judy GRAY 
Heather CHASTON 

9.50     40.5 R/U 

  
Leanne QUINN 
Heather CHASTON 

11.37     41.63   

  
Judy ARENDARCIKAS 
Cathy CRAZE 

13.5     45.5   

  
Sonia STAPLES 
Joan JAMISON 

12.62     47.38   

Follow us on Facebook or our website at 

 

 

 

 

 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Club member  
Ian Pertzel taking on 

the challenge of hitting 
out of the water!  

 
With veteran and  
life member Don 

“Fairway” Singleton 
looking on ... 

 
... it didn’t end well  
from all accounts !! 

VETS - Wed. 112/06/2024 – Washed Out 

Chook Run - Fri 21/06/2024 – Stableford - FRONT  - 19 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result FRONT 

1 Tony DUUS 27 20 W $30 

2 Aaron JENNINGS 28 19 R/U $10 

3 Ian PERTZEL 29 17 B 

4 Craig MCMILLAN 8 17 B 

5 Neville POWER 16 17 B 

6 Alex CHRISTENSEN 16 16 B 

7 David GRAY 23 16 B 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 Happy start to a new year’s competition fishing, the 
anglers club season had its last comp the weekend gone 
with the big winner being the fish.  
 

 No fish were caught, harmed or weighed in with team 
Peli’s  only  contribution  being a very very small cray 
accidentally caught and released. 
 

 Fishing report for June - some nice redfin have been 
caught  at  the  Hume  Weir  in deep water, Bowna or 
Kangaroo point areas. Murray cod and yellow belly are 
being caught at the Hume Weir, Mulwala and Eildon. 
Trout are also biting well at Dartmouth Dam.  
 

Save the Day - Presentation Day and Luncheon 
With the 2023/24 competition now finished we look  
forward to the Annual Trophy Presentation Day,  

Gourmet Meal and huge raffles to  
be held on Sunday, 21st July commencing  

at 12pm at the clubhouse. 
 

Annual General Meeting 
The Annual General Meeting will be held  

on Friday, 19th July, 2024 at the  
Clubhouse in Dight Street, Jindera  

commencing at 5.30pm sharp,  
a short general meeting will proceed the AGM. 

 

 This is the clubs most 
important meeting of the 
year, reforming the club, 
reports for 2023/24, election 
of the office bearers and 
committee, as well as setting membership fees for the 
upcoming year. 
  

 In general business if you have an opinion or positive 
suggestion to improve the club, now is the time to have 
your say. 
 

 Another continuing concern for all anglers, campers 
and picknickers is the very real shutting down of stock 
reserves (see photo below) in NSW, already there is not 
enough public access to Rivers and Lakes in NSW and 
unless we support the South West Anglers Association 
and make waves to politicians’ we will lose access to river 
frontage. This would be a huge disaster.  
 

 The likely next and first Jindera Anglers competition 
for 2024 will be held at the end of July, commencing at 
4pm on the 26th, 27th July with the weigh-in at the club-
house on Sunday at 4pm. 
 

 This date will be decided at the AGM officially. 

 
     Tight Lines! 

The Murray River is 
running very low 

Huge concern, river access 
is under real threat. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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The Jindera boys did well at the Dartmouth Fishing Classic 

Well done, Laz, a nice feed of hot chips at the weigh-in 

Kevin Brown snagged this nice trout recently 

Sad …. however, Zol caught himself a very small crayfish 

RECEIVE 
 
 
 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY  

OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL? 
 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY COLOUR COPY 
JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 

 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

           JINDERA NEWS THE 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action (Caritas) ………………………  0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………   1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country CAR CLUB  …………………    0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
OP SHOP ………………………………………………  (02) 6026 3001 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Rural Care Link (RCL)   …………………………       0475 594 073 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/

